Speeding 
Town and parish councils have a significant role as a community voice where legitimate concerns from local people about traffic problems appear to go unheard. A problem for Lowestoft Town Council (LTC) is that the level of traffic-related concerns is likely to be high and there could be a problem with assessing and prioritising activities in a meaningful and strategic way. Additionally, LTC will need to consider its role within the Planning Committee in relation to the myriad of traffic-related points that are likely to arise from the increasing drive to build houses. Whenever there are improvements to a facility or a new development, footfall inevitably increases and residents feel the impact of increasing levels of traffic with related concerns about road safety and speeding.   

Once such concern has been raised through a complaint that since the introduction of astro-turf at the football pitches, there has been an increased level of speeding in Walmer Road. The complainant has requested a reduction in the permitted speed in that road.
For the Council, the following steps can be taken insofar as reasonably possible given that LTC does not have enforcement powers and is not a Highways Authority with direct access to relevant data:

· Establish whether there is evidence of speeding levels being unacceptably high (and also of traffic/speeding levels having increased).
· Establish whether another party can assist with addressing any problems determined. This can be increasingly difficult given cuts in public services.

· Establish whether LTC is able to address any problems found directly and whether it is appropriate to pursue these options and commit public money should this be needed.
Sources of information

· The Suffolk County Council highways service covers all but the Highways Agency roads (A47 and A14). See the Roads Network Management Map at  https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/639205/s170085_Network_Manangement_Map.pdf 
The Suffolk County Council highways service information on speeding and other road safety matters can be found here https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/traffic-management-and-road-safety/ 
· The Suffolk Roadsafe Partnership has been operating for many years now and brings together parties such as the Police, Suffolk County Council and town and parish councils to work together to address safety concerns through measures including Community Speedwatch and education

http://www.suffolkroadsafe.net/ 

· Importantly, this is where you can find information about measures addressing speeding through Suffolk Roadsafe http://www.suffolkroadsafe.net/suffolk-info/speeding-in-suffolk/
http://www.suffolkroadsafe.net/assets/Road-Safety-in-Suffolk/Speeding/TVAS/pdf/Working-Together-To-Reduce-Speed-FINAL.pdf 

· The Suffolk County Council Speed Limit Policy is attached.
· The Suffolk County Council 20mph Speed Limit Policy is attached.
· You will see that there does not appear to be any Temporary Vehicle Activated Sign deployment within Lowestoft in July to Sept 2017 http://www.suffolkroadsafe.net/assets/Road-Safety-in-Suffolk/Speeding/TVAS/pdf/TVAS-Deployment-July-Aug-Sept.pdf 

Recommendation:

· The Committee notes that the County Council has been contacted to gather any data that might be available on speeding levels in Walmer Road.

· The Committee notes that the County Council has been contacted with a request for a Temporary Vehicle Activated Sign and speeding data collection in Walmer Road to help determine speeding levels and inform any further action that LTC might wish to take. 

· The Committee considers whether it would wish to recommend to Full Council a speed reduction in Walmer Road to 20mph.

· The Committee considers whether to recommend to Full Council that it investigates options for initiating Community Speedwatch or purchasing its own Speed Indicator Advice or other measure commonly undertaken by town and parish councils.
